
 Berryessa Union School District 
Berryessa District Advisory Council 

(BDAC)  

1376 Piedmont Road  

San Jose, CA 95132  

In Person - District Office Boardroom  

October 20, 2022  

 6:00 PM  

Minutes 

 

1. Call to Order/Introductions - Attendees: Dr. Roxane Fuentes, Kim Gomez, Dr. Joe McCreary, 

Kevin Franklin, Albert Beltran Jr., Erica Mazariegos, Samantha Rainer, Leo Fu, Yanet Segura 

Herrera, Adrienne O’Leary, Mina Tai, Graciel Moses, Betty Chen, Louisa Camacho, Maricela 

Krickovic, Dr. Christopher Davis.  

2. Approval of the Agenda: Motion by Albert Beltran; 2nd by Mina Tai - unanimous 

3. Approval of the May 26, 2022 Meeting Minutes:  

Motion by Graciel Moses; 2nd by Leo Fu - unanimous   

4. Open Agenda Items  

4.1 Nomination and Election of Officers  

● Chairperson  - Albert Beltran Jr.- self nomination - unanimous 

● Vice Chairperson - Graciel Moses - self nomination - unanimous 

● Recording Secretary - Betty Chen - nomination by Kim Gomez, 2nd by Dr. Joe 

McCreary - unanimous 

4.2 SBAC Data Overview - Dr. Joe McCreary 

2021-22 was the first year of SBAC testing after a two-year pause due to Covid 

pandemic. Overall, there was a 1% increase in English Language Arts scores and 4% 

drop in Mathematics scores. Dr. McCreary shared data by schools and sub-groups. 

Discussion evolved around identifying target students at school sites, intervention, and 

funding from sources such as ELOP (Education Learning Opportunity) fund. 

 

4.3 District Declining Enrollment - Kevin Franklin 

Mr. Franklin shared current enrollment dropped more than projections of declining 

enrollment in all grades from the May 2022 BDAC meeting. Further data analysis 

suggests the cause may be due to families moving out of state, particularly in the 

Northwood/Morrill school area where enrollment in Kindergarten saw a significant drop. 

An estimated 2.65M loss in revenue could be expected. Enrollment/ADA revenue 

projections will be updated for the 1st interim report in December.  

 

4.4 COVID Testing - Dr. Roxane Fuentes 



CDPH covid testing ended in the 2021-22 school year. District continues on-site 

Covid testing with Campus Clinic and welcomes staff, students, and the community. 

Registration is required. Testing is at the District Office M-TH and Middle School sites 

two days per week. Campus Clinic offers Rapid and PCR testing. 

5. Open Discussion/Future Agenda Items  

Future agenda items: 

● Learn more about Community Schools program 

● Whether $200K funding for Wellness from State includes teachers/staff (this question 

was addressed during the meeting). 

● Teacher retention improvement 

6. Future Meeting Dates 2022-2023:  

❖ January 19, 2023  

❖ March 23, 2023  

❖ May 25, 2023  

7. Adjournment - Motion by Albert Beltran, 2nd by Mina Tai - unanimous 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Betty Chen 
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